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“In the truest sense, freedom cannot be 
bestowed; it must be achieved.”  

–Franklin D. Roosevelt

Dear Club Members,  
Thank you so much for a good meeting and turn out. 

We would like to welcome our new members Frank & Gail 
Wipurd and Dave & Dawn Voelker. Please help me make them feel 

welcome.  

News from 
President  

B.J. 
Glander 

JUNE 21  
BOD Meeting 
Mirabeau Hotel

JULY 1  
Regular Meeting

JULY 13-15  
Swap Meet

JULY 19  
INCCC Downtown 
Scholarship Show

JULY 26  
Ladies Luncheon

AUGUST 3-5 
Campout

AUGUST 5 
Meeting/Campout

AUGUST 16 
Ladies Luncheon

FRANK & GAIL 
WIPURD 

WELCOME!

8626 East Boardwalk Lane 
Spokane, WA 99212

  My special thanks to Pat Shea for a great meal at my Cataldo tour. If anyone needs a  
catered meal, call Pat. The weather was good and I thank Jim and Carol Lanstaff so much  
for the wonderful time we had at their home and all they did to make it a really nice day. People like 
them are what makes our club so special.  
Thanks to all who have signed up for the swap meet. I’m looking forward to the picnic at Norma & 
Larry Skidmore’s. They have a beautiful back yard. It’s so nice of them to open it up to us.  
See you all at the next meeting on July 1st.  
Our thoughts and prayers to Jerry Tefft for his loss of Edna. I hope he knows we are all here fo him.  
Til next time, happy summer and lots of miles on our cars.  
Your Pres, B.J. Glander 

Membership Creates SMILES

Little Known Story 
About Henry Ford 

As we all know, Henry Ford 
was a millionaire. He used to 
come to office in very simple 
clothes (average). All of his 
employees wondered why 
their employer, who had lots and lots of money, was coming to 
the office dressed so simple. One day his secretary asked him, 
“Sir, you have enough money to buy all the clothes in this world 
yet you are so simple dressed.” Henry Ford gave a smile and 
replied, “Dear, everyone here knows that I am Henry Ford. Why 
should I be worried about showing people that I am Henry Ford by 
wearing lavish clothes.” The secretary got her answer. After a few 
months, Henry Ford was about to go on a world tour. He went to 
different place, but the dressing was still the same. Then one day 
again the secretary asked him the same question, “Sir, I don’t 
think many people know you here, so you should change your 
dressing sense.” Henry Ford again gave a smile and replied, “Why 
should I be bothered about dressing for people who don’t even 
know that I am Henry Ford.” The secretary got her answer again. 
https://www.slideshare.net/supremsanaye/henry-ford-14879133ford-14879133

https://www.slideshare.net/supremsanaye/henry-ford-14879133ford-14879133
https://www.slideshare.net/supremsanaye/henry-ford-14879133ford-14879133
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

VOICE OF THE V8                                                                 PAGE 2
EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23	

GENERAL	MEETING	MINUTES,	JUNE	3,	2018
Mee=ng	was	brought	to	order	by	President	B.J.	Glander	at	
5:00	pm	at	the	Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls,	ID.	The	Pledge	of	
Allegiance	was	led	by	BJ.	

Officers	in	aMendance:	B.J.	Glander,	president;	Chuck	McVey,	
vice	 president;	 JoAnn	 Davis,	 treasurer;	 and	 Caren	 Easterly,	
secretary.	

Guests:	There	were	no	guests.	

There	 was	 a	 vote	 on	 new	 members	 Frank	 &	 Gail	 Wipurd.	
Vonnie	 Satchwell	 made	 a	 moMon	 that	 we	 approve	 their	
membership;	 Gail	 Whitman	 seconded.	 MoMon	 passed.	
Welcome	to	the	V8	Club.	

Minutes	from	the	May	6,	2018	mee=ng:	A	moMon	to	accept	
the	minutes	was	made	 by	Wayne	 Shawgo	 and	 seconded	 by	
AnneOe	Long.	MoMon	passed.	

Treasurer's	Report:	given	by	Treasurer	JoAnn	Davis.	MoMon	to	
accept	the	report	was	made	by	Phyllis	Odell	and	seconded	by	
Lynne	Lang.	MoMon	passed.		

COMMITTEES:	

Tours:	Chuck	McVey:		
•June	20–Water	Resource	Plant.	Meet	at	9:30	am	at	Fred	
Meyer	 on	 Sprague	 &	 Sullivan.	 They	 need	 to	 be	 at	 the	
plant	by	10:00	am.	They	can	take	up	to	20	people.	

•June	9–Flag	Day	Parade	in	Fairfield–John	Clark.	Meet	at	
7:30	am	at	Albertsons	at	32nd	&	Hwy.	27.	Same	iMnerary	
as	before:	pancake	breakfast,	parade	at	11:00	am,	 leave	
at	1:00	pm	to	go	to	Tekoe	for	lunch	&	home	on	your	own.	
This	 is	 the	 longest	 running	 Flag	 Days	 parade	 in	 the	
country.	

Badges:	See	Ken	Nordquist	if	you	need	a	badge,	

Bereavement:	Judy	LiOle–Out	of	town.	

Charitable	Giving:	Carolyn	Fries–No	report.		

BJ	 said	 that	 we	 were	 asked	 for	 an	 item	 for	 the	 aucMon	 at	
NaMonal.	Norma	&	 Larry	 Skidmore	 are	donaMng	a	 copy	of	 a	
picture	 that	 Larry	 drew	 of	 Dick	 Grosch's	 1935	 Ford	 Sedan	
ConverMble.	There	will	be	an	arMcle	on	the	back	of	the	picture	
about	him	being	a	founding	member	of	the	club.	

Christmas	Party:	No	report	

Club	 Sales:	Gail	Whitman–She	 brought	 samples	 of	 some	 of	
the	shirts	&	jackets	that	could	be	ordered.	She	had	a	catalog	
that	you	could	also	look	through.	Any	items	ordered	must	be	
paid	for	when	you	order	them.	

AnneOe	Long	reported	that	the	orange	swap	meet	shirts	have	
been	ordered.	 The	 club	will	 pay	 for	 them	and	members	 can	
reimburse	the	club	when	they	get	them.		

Sunshine:	 Flowers	 were	 sent	 to	 Tom	 Daily	 and	 Walda	
Cameron	

Sadly,	 BJ	 announced	 that	 Edna	 Tea	 has	 passed	 away.	 There	
will	be	no	services.	Jerry	was	at	the	meeMng.		

A	'thank	you'	card	from	Tom	Daily	was	read.	

Golden	 Membership:	 Jackie	 Feldmiller	 and	 JoAnn	 Davis–
Nothing	to	report.	

INCCC	 Report:	 Bill	 Schweiter–Bill	 missed	 his	 second	 INCCC	
meeMng!	 Bill	 Degnan	 took	 notes	 at	 the	meeMng	 for	 Bill.	 He	
also	read	the	report.	

Bill	 Schweiter	 said	 he	 read	 some	 good	 news	 in	 the	 paper	
about	one	of	our	members.	Derek	Burke	was	Valedictorian	at	
Mt.	 Spokane	 High	 School.	 This	 is	 the	 same	 school	 that	 Bill	
reMred	 from.	Derek	will	 be	driving	 the	 refreshment	 cart	 and	
helping	 in	 other	 areas	 at	 the	 swap	 meet,	 so	 Bill	 gave	 his	
parents	a	V8	hat	to	give	to	him.	

NewsleMer:	Becky	Swenson–Not	present.	

Nomina=ng	CommiMee:	Judy	LiOle–Not	present.	

Property	Accountability:	Jackie	Feldmiller–No	report	

Roster:	Gary	Davis–Let	him	know	if	you	have	any	changes	to	
the	roster.	

Ladies	 Luncheon:	 Vonnie	 Satchwel–Carolyn	 Fries	 has	
arranged	 the	 June	 lunch	 at	 Spokane	 Community	 College	 for	
Tuesday,	 June	 12th	 at	 noon.	 There	 are	 sMll	 three	 seats	
available;	call	by	Friday.	The	cost	 is	$14	and	will	be	collected	
before	entering.	

The	 July	 luncheon	 will	 be	 at	 Renee	 Shawgo's	 home	 on	 July	
19th	at	12:00	noon.	

Norma	 Skidmore	 has	 set	 up	 the	 August	 luncheon	 to	 be	 at	
Heavenly	Tea	House	in	Hillyard	on	August	16th.	 	This	will	be	a	
lunch,	not	tea.	

Swap	Meet:	Bob	Long–The	swap	meet	vendor	registraMon	 is	
coming	in	about	equal	to	last	year.	He	is	gefng	more	phone	
calls	now.	

More	people	are	sMll	needed	on	the	sign-up	sheets.	We	don't	
want	 to	 have	 to	 hire	 people	 this	 year.	 Check	out	 the	 sheets	
aaer	 the	 meeMng	 and	 step	 up	 to	 volunteer...it	 is	 the	 right	
thing	to	do	for	our	club.	

He	 asked	 that	 members	 take	 some	 flyers	 and	 start	 pufng	
them	out	everywhere.	Tell	everyone	you	know	about	it	too.	

Chuck	LiOle	 is	doing	a	great	 job	on	adverMsing.	He	 talked	 to	
Mitch	Silver	and	Gus	Johnson	and	got	$2000	more	from	each	
of	them	for	adverMsing.	

Set	up:	Doug	Assay–This	will	be	on	Thursday,	July	12th,	at	7:00	
am.	There	will	be	8	secMons	this	year	instead	of	5	so	it	should	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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be	a	liOle	easier.	They	are	usually	done	about	11:00	am	or	so.	
Vendors	will	 be	 able	 to	 start	moving	 in	 at	 11:30am	or	 12:00	
noon.	

Show	&	Shine:	Larry	&	Caren	Easterly–This	is	on	Saturday,	July	
14th.	 Larry	 is	 sMll	 in	need	of	people	 to	help	park	 cars	 and	do	
the	judging.	Please	call	him	if	you	are	able	to	help.	There	are	
only	 first	 place	 awards	 this	 year	 instead	 of	 first	&	 second	 so	
judging	should	go	faster.	

Admissions:	 Renee	 Shawgo–Vets	 will	 not	 be	 free	 anymore.	
Children	12	&	under	are	free.	

Admission	on	Sunday	will	be	by	a	charitable	contribuMon.	Be	
thinking	about	who	we	should	contribute	to	this	year.	

Swap	 meet	 flyers	 will	 be	 available	 at	 the	 admissions	 Mcket	
taking	table.	They	contain	a	lot	of	informaMon.	

Beverage	 Cart:	 Kelly	 Pemble–can	 sMll	 use	 some	 more	
volunteers	for	stocking	and	driving	the	beverage	cart.	

Swap	Meet	Picnic:	Norma	Skidmore–Instead	of	the	pizza	party	
on	 Sunday	 aaer	 the	 swap	meet	 there	will	 be	 a	 picnic	 at	 the	
home	 of	 Norma	 &	 Larry	 Skidmore.	 Their	 address	 is	 2020	 S.	
Sunrise	 Road.	 It	 is	 a	 yellow	 house	with	 a	 yellow	 barn.	 Bring	
your	 chair.	 Sodas	 &	water	 provided;	 bring	 your	 own	 drink	 if	
you	want	something	else.	

OLD	BUSINESS:	

Thanks	 to	 all	 for	 the	 turnout	 for	 the	 Cataldo	 Tour.	 Special	
thanks	to	Pat	Shea	for	the	food.	

2019	 Western	 Na=onal	 Meet:	 AnneOe	 Long–This	 meet	
coincided	with	the	Hershey	Swap	Meet.	They	are	now	looking	
at	having	it	September	27	-	30,	2021.	They	are	sMll	 looking	at	
Spokane	or	Coeur	d'	Alene	for	the	event.	

Mack	 Cain	 said	 that	 about	 three	 months	 ago,	 they	 were	
discussing	 overdrives	 for	 early	 Fords	 and	 someone	 said	 they	
had	some	cyllanoids.	Who	was	that	person??		

NEW	BUSINESS:	

Tom	Dailey	thanked	those	people	who	came	to	the	Chewelah	
Spokes	&	Chokes	Show.	

Butch	Glander	reported	that	Dick	Jahns	is	in	rehab	in	Coeur	d'	
Alene.	He	had	a	pacemaker	put	it	but	it	became	infected	and	
they	had	to	remove	it.	

Make	sure	you	have	your	NaMonal	dues	paid,	especially	if	you	
are	helping	at	the	swap	meet	

Caren	 Easterly	 gave	 a	 report	 on	 the	 upcoming	 North	 Idaho	
Classic	Rod	Run.	 	There	will	be	a	 free	Friday	night	cruise	and	
outdoor	movie.	Saturday	 is	 the	car	show,	swap	meet,	various	
vendors	 games	 for	 kids	&	 adults	 and	 live	music	 by	 the	 River	
City	 Pickers	 from	 3:00	 pm	 -	 5:00	 pm.	 InformaMon	 is	 at	
www.northidahoclassics.com.	 Only	 $15	 to	 register	 for	 the	
show.	

There	 was	 a	 sign-up	 sheet	 for	 the	 August	 campout	 &	 picnic	
meeMng	on	August	3,	4,	&	5.	Bring	your	campers	or	tents	and	
spend	the	weekend.	

The	 next	 general	 membership	 mee=ng	 is	 July	 1,	 2018	 at	
5:00pm	at	the	Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls.	

The	next	Board	of	Directors	mee=ng	is	June	21,	2018	at	7:00	
pm	at	Mirabeau.	Meet	5:30	pm	-	6:00	pm	for	dinner.	All	swap	
meet	coordinators	are	urged	to	aMend.	

Drawings:	
•Old	Car	Drawing:	Mack	Cain	won	$25	
•Membership	Drawing:	Sue	Hicks	won	$25	

Mo=on	to	Adjourn	was	made	by	Gail	Whitman	and	seconded	
by	 Wes	 Pemble.	 MoMon	 passed.	 MeeMng	 was	 adjourned	 at	
5:55	pm.	

Respeckully	submiOed	by 
Caren	Easterly,	Secretary 
Early	Ford	V8	Club	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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The Glanders will again be hosting our annual campout 
August 3-5 at their daughter's cabin (the Lewis') on 
the beautiful Pend Oreille River. Sunday, August 5th 
will be our club picnic starting at 1:00 p.m., with the 
meeting to follow at 2:00 p.m. The club will provide 
main dish, plates and utensils. Please bring the 
following to share:  (A-N, DESSERT) (O-Z, SALAD). 
Don’t forget to bring your own lawn chairs.  

The address is 7282 LeClerc Road, Usk, Washginton. 
Directions are as follows: Go through Newport 
toward Priest River. Take a left at the end of the 
bridge. Go about 10 miles. There will be a large green 
A-frame on the right, up on a hill. A sign with “Lewis” 
will be at the driveway.  

It’s a beautiful drive getting to the Lewis’. Make it 
even more fun by driving your Early Ford V8. 

For other accommodations or more information, 
please cal Butch or B.J. Glander at 509-447-4829 or 
208-659-3040.

ANNUAL Campout ,  P ICNIC  & 
MEETING:  August 3-5 The Lewis’ 

7282 LeClerc Road 
Located between  

Newport & Usk along the  
Pend Orielle River

16th Annual Show & Shine Car Show 
Saturday, July 14, 2018

Attention	Club	Members	
Thank	 you	 to	 everyone	 who	 has	
already	 signed	up	 to	 help	 at	 the	 swap	
meet.	The	success	of	the	swap	meet	 is	
dependent	 upon	 volunteers.	 Everyone	
in	 the	 club	 should	 sign	 up	 for	 at	 least	
one	 gate	 duty	 or	 other	 position.		
Having	all	members	volunteer	helps	the	
club	and	prevents	some	members	from	
having	 to	 work	 extra	 shifts.	 If	 you	
haven’t	 signed	 up	 yet,	 sign	 up	 sheets	
will	 be	 available	 at	 the	 general	
meetings	or	contact	a	gate	chair.	To	see	
available	 shifts,	 see	 the	 sign	up	 sheets	
on	page	5	of	this	newsletter.	

July 13-15, 2018 
Friday–Saturday–Sunday 

25 PLAQUES AWARDED 
BEST STOCK, MODIFIED AND  

UNDER CONSTRUCTION CARS & TRUCKS 
FORD V8 CLUB CHOICE - FORD V8 CLUB LADIES 

CHOICE BEST OF SHOW - PEOPLES CHOICE

Make plans to spend Saturday, July 14th  
at the Swap Meet and Show & Shine!

http://www.valuevacationrentals.com/vacation-rentals/10828/
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.valuevacationrentals.com/vacation-rentals/10828/


VOICE OF THE V8                                                                 PAGE 5

Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

Swap Meet Gate/Cart Duties 
As of June 18, 2018 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


The	morning	of	May	19th	we	met	in	Idaho	at	the	gas	
staMon	on	15th	Street.	Everyone	was	on	Mme	and	we	got	
out	of	there	about	ten	minutes	late.	I	forgot	to	take	
pictures	of	the	cars	and	people	wondering	around	
chafng	with	everybody.	We	need	to	thank	the	club	
president	for	the	cookies	she	made.	If	I'm	right,	she	was	
up	late	baking.	

Upon	arriving	at	the	Mission,	I	was	looking	for	a	place	to	
park	the	cars.	Not	much	parking	for	a	lot	of	cars	arriving	
all	at	once.	From	the	pictures,	we	did	manage	to	park	on	
the	road	that	leads	up	to	the	Mission	and	Parish	House.		
No	parking	on	the	grass.	

The	Mission,	or	the	Sacred	Heart	Mission	as	it	was	once	
called,	has	a	great	story	behind	it.	It	was	my	first	Mme	
visiMng	there.	I	did	do	some	reading	of	the	Parish	House	
and	Mission.	

The	first	Mission	was	along	the	St	Joe	River	in	1842.	The	
Mission	flooded	a	number	of	Mmes.	In	1846	it	was	moved	
to	the	current	locaMon.	

The	Mission	is	around	90	feet	high	and	40	feet	wide.	The	
six	square	upright	Mmbers	in	front	are	28	inches	square	
and	the	two	by	the	alter	are	three	feet	by	three	feet.	All	
are	more	than	25	feet	long,	and	were	hewn	and	planed	
with	a	broad	axe.	Wooden	pegs	were	used	throughout	the	
building	to	secure	all	structural	members	together.	

In	1850,	the	church	was	taken	over	by	Jesuit	Missionary	
Antonio	Rovalli,	who	began	designing	the	new	Mission.	He	
made	sure	that	the	building	was	built	by	the	Indians	
themselves.	It	was	built	using	the	WaOle	&	Daub	method	
(an	interweaving	of	rocks	and	twigs	overlaid	with	clay	that	
is	used	in	building	construcMon)	and	was	finished	three	
years	later.	

In	1961,	the	Mission	was	designated	a	NaMonal	Historic	
Landmark	and	in	1966	it	was	put	on	the	NaMonal	Register	
of	historic	Places.		

STATE	PARK	

The	Property	has	two	cemeteries,	a	nature	trail	and	a	
visitor's	center.	

The	sight	became	OLD	MISSION	STATE	PARK	in	1975	
through	a	long	lease	with	the	Roman	Catholic	Diocese	of	
Boise.	

PARISH	HOUSE	

The	parish	house	was	built	around	the	same	Mme	the	
Mission	was		built	in	1850's.	The	upstairs	was	used	as	
sleeping	quarters,	down	stairs	was	used	as	a	kitchen,	

office	and	chapel.	The	chapel	was	use	mostly	for	daily	
Mass.	Fires	destroyed	two	early	parish	houses.	In	1880,	
miners,	farmers	and	military	personal	came	to	North	
Idaho.	

NEW	PARISH	HOUSE	

In	1887,	carpenters	set	frame	work	for	building	the	new	
Parish	House.	Wood	came	from	Spokane.	The	hardware	
was	purchased	locally.	The	builder	(Brother	Achilles	Car	
Parqno)	and	two	craasmen	completed	the	house	exterior	
by	October	of	that	year.	Hardwood	floors,	chimney	and	
other	finishing	touches	had	to	wait	unMl	spring	of	1888.	
The	final	coat	of	lath	and	plaster	was	applied	in	
September.	

In	1909,	limited	financial	resources	forced	the	Jesuits	to	all	
but	abandon	the	parish	House.	In	1924	the	Society	of	
Jesus	deeded	the	Parish	House	and	other	mission	
property	to	the	Catholic	Diocese	of	Boise	Idaho.	The	
Parish	House	was	moved	50	feet	further	east	to	protect	
the	church	from	fire.	In	1973	to	1976	the	State	of	Idaho	
undertook	the	complete	restoraMon	of	the	Mission	as	a	
NaMonal	Bicentennial	project	spending	$310.000.		The	
Mission	was	painted	the	original	color	of	pale	yellow.	In	
1986,	restoraMon	of	the	Parish	House	was	started	and	was	
opened	to	the	public	for	viewing	in	1987.	

If	a	person	walks	the	trail	around	the	grounds	he/she	can	
see	the	old	river	channel	where	the	steam	boats	docked.	
At	the	Visitor	Center	a	person	will	find	lots	of	history;	The	
Grist	Mill	turned	by	horse's,	the	south	and	west	
cemeteries,	etc.		The	Center	has	a	short	video	for	viewing,	
as	well	as	exhibits	of	the	Coeur	d'	Alene	Indians	and	the	
Jesuit	Missionaries.	

JIM	AND	CAROL	LANGSTAFF	

We	lea	the	Old	Mission	for	the	Langstaff’s	for	lunch.	Jim	
and	Carol	are	great	hosts.	I	know	everyone	was	glad	to	
see	them.	Thanks	to	Pat	Shea,	he	did	a	wonderful	job	on	
the	BBQ.	

Ed	Rutledge	drove	himself	over	to	Jim	and	Carols.	He	
drove	his	new	Ford.	We	had	eight	old	cars,	Bob	Long	won	
the	drawing,	but	turned	it	down.	We	had	someone	pull	a	
new	number	and	Mack	Cain	won.	

A	nice	day,	good	friends,	and	good	food.	The	V-8	club	
thanks	our	president	for	a	wonderful	tour.

VOICE OF THE V8                                                                 PAGE 6
President’s Tour: May 19th 

by Chuck McVey
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Pictures	from	the	President’s	Tour	
taken	by	Chuck	McVey	are	on	Page	7.
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• Guild	School	Penny	Drive	raised	$64,122,	down	$10,000	from	last	year.	

• Ron	Pryor,	a	long	Mme	Spokane	car	guy	passed	away	over	Memorial	
Weekend.	

• Dukes	Auto	Club	will	be	presented	with	the	Club	of	the	Year	Award	at	
the	Washington	State	Hot	Rod	Hall	of	Fame,	along	with	Butch	Miller,	of	
Spokane.	

The	following	four	car	shows	are	not	in	the	Calendar	of	Events:	
1. Thricy	Auto	Reunion	Car	Show,	Sat,	June	9th,	starMng	at	8am.	Held	at	

17325	E	Sprague,	Greenacres.	Entry	fee	$15.		There	will	be	dash	
plaques.	

2. Dukes	Auto	Club	Poker	Run,	Sat,	June	30th,	starMng	at	8am.		StarMng	at	
Billy	Johnson’s	Shop,	Bigelow	Gulch,	past	fire	staMon,	top	of	the	hill.	

3. Road	Rally	Car	Show,	Sat,	July	14th,	9am	to	5pm.		Held	at	Zips	Drive	IN,	
5901	E	Trent	Ave,	Spokane.	Entry	Fee	$20.	Trophies	and	BBQ.	
	Proceeds	benefiMng	Meals	on	Wheels.	

4. Wheel	4	Meals	Car	Show,	Wed,	August	1st,	3pm	to	8pm.	Held	at	Ron’s	
Drive	In,	12502	E	Sprague	Ave.		$20	entry	fee.		BenefiMng	Meals	on	
Wheels.	

Highlights	of	upcoming	events:	
• Spokane	‘32	Car	Shootout,	Spokane	Raceway	Park,	Sat,	Jun	9th,	noon	

Mll	when	its	over.		InformaMon	call	Larry,	208-755-0971.	

• Smoke	‘n	Steel	Car	Show,	June	15,	16,	17th,	in	Trail	BC.		Sign	up	is	on	
Friday,	3pm.	Cost	$20	Canadian.	Call	Dan	Rodlie	for	more	info,	
250-368-7399.		Hotels:		Best	Western	800-780-7235;	Glenwood	Motel	
250-368-5522;	Ray	Lyn	Motel	250-368-5541.	

• Downtown	Scholarship	Show,	Thur,	July	19th.		Show	cars	must	enter	as	
club	or	singles	at	6pm,	on	Washington	and	west	Riverside	Ave.	

• NOTE:	Be	aware	of	E15	at	gas	pumps.		All	pumps	are	not	marked.	

• Check	your	Calendar	of	Events	for	all	other	sho	

Notes	taken	by	Bill	Degnan	and	transcribed	by	Judi	Degnan	

Mee=ng	Minutes	May	29,	2018	

LAD I ES  LU N C H EONS

Lunch will be at  
Heavenly Tea House 

Hillyard

AUGUST  16th

It is with great sadness that we 
announce the passing of Edna Tefft. Our 
deepest condolences go to her husband, 
Jerry Tefft, and family.  

Edna Tefft

Lunch will be at Renee 
Shawgo’s home. Please 

RSPV to her if you plan to 
attend. 509-550-9671

JULY  26th 
12:00 p.m.

I’m trying to finish 
up the frame off 
restoration of my 
’48 Convertible and 

I’m having trouble finding a bumper jack. I’ve tried Carpenter, 
Mac’s, Drakes, eBay and Google searches with no luck. Does 
anyone have one for sale or have any ideas of where else I can 
try? Thanks, Terry Borovitcky: 404-824-6633 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If your contact information 
has changed, please  call 

Gary Davis at 
509-220-9817  
or email him at 

earlyfordv8r@msn.com

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, it is because you 
didn’t provide the information on your 2016 membership renewal or application. If you would like your name(s) 
published and did not provide the information on your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary Davis at 
earlyfordv8r@msn.com.

Birthdays

After the Swap Meet Party
This year, in lieu of pizza, Larry & Norma Skidmore have graciously 
offered to have our usual get-together at their home (picnic style), 
located at 2020 S. Sunrise Road, on Sunday after the swap meet. It is 
a yellow house with a yellow barn. Bring your own chair. Sodas & water 
will be provided or bring whatever you would like to drink. 

ATTENTION CLUB MEMBERS 
We are in need of photos and articles for the Voice of the V8 
newsletter and our web page. When you attend a V8 event or outing, 
please take your camera or phone along and email some photos to 
earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. Writing up a little blurb to go with the 
photos would be a wonderful bonus. Thank you for any and all 
contributions.

Radio Repair
0-60 in record time, subject 

to availability of critical parts.  
Please contact  

Jerry Teft @ 208-772-4693

The June 21st  Board of 
Directors meeting will be 
held at Mirabeau instead of at 
BJ Glander's home. Dinner at 
5:30 or 6:00, meeting at 7:00. 
BJ would like all swap meet 
organizers to be there.

June BOD Meeting

LIKE US ON 
FACEBOOK 
Connect with 

local V8ers and 
others around 

the world!   

If you have not done so yet, 
please sign up for a swap 
meet volunteer postion. 

Melvin Fitzpatrick July 04
James Walsh July 05
Carol Langstaff July 06
Linda Barnett July 13
Donna Canter July 15
Bill Schweiter July 19

Rick Thompson July 24
John Clark July 27
Patsy Dunham July 27

Dave Swenson July 29
Grace Little July 31

Mike & Jackie Stormo July 04
Harvey & Patsy Dunham July 06
John & Ade Ellersick July 11
Howard & Bobbie Welch July 14
George & Jackie Feldmiller July 20
Richard & Jeanette Morgan July 25
Roger & MaryAnn Domini July 26

 Anniversaries

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
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• 1940 Ford 2dr sedan. Stock 12 volt. Frame off 
restoration. New clutch & pressure plate. New Bob 
Drake rear sway bar. New tube shock conversion. 
$33,500


• 1947 Merc 4dr sedan. Barn find. Factory turn 
signals, 4 new radial tires. All stock, all Mercury. 
Drives and handles great! $13,500.


Serious buyers only! No tire kickers. Take one or take 
all. Call Harry Whitman for more information at (208) 
699-5337. 

Cars for Sale

Please remember when placing “For Sale” or “Wanted” ads in the club 
newsletter to include your name, phone number, and the asking price. If 
possible, it’s nice to have a photo too. Ads will run for one month unless 
resubmitted each month. 

• 1948 Ford convertible with 34,000 original miles. The 
car has been in my family for 33 years and is mostly 
original, but with minor modifications done in the early 
1980’s. It is a black car with black Haartz cloth top and 
rare all original tan interior. Additional options include 
under hood light, windshield washers, Ford Script fog 
lights and back up lights, radio, heater, gas fill guard, 
and clock. The car has never been wrecked or had rust 
and the body is perfect. The mostly original paint is still 
shiny, but is getting thin. It runs and drives very well. It 
was driven on the fall tour last year. This car has been 
cherished all its life. $32,000.   

• 1955 Ford F1 Pickup. Beautiful black California pickup 
with exceptionally straight body and show paint. This 
truck has only 23,000 miles since restoration of a rust 
free, never commercially used truck. 351 C / AOD 
overdrive automatic transmission, TCI power rack and 
pinion front suspension with 11” disc brakes, vintage 
air, power brakes, dual exhaust, tubbed rear fenders, 
oak bed, custom fiberglass lockable bed cover, remote 
controlled stereo, near new tires and brakes, big 
aluminum radiator, tinted glass, custom cab turn 
signals, nine inch rear end, perfect chrome and 
stainless. The truck is reliable and could be driven 
anywhere.  $29,000.  

• For more information on either of these vehicles 
contact Doug Asay (949) 244-9478.  

1948 Ford & 1955 Ford PU

For Sale or Wanted Ads

1948 Ford Business Coupe. Motor rebuilt with 
less than 4,000 miles, 292 C.I. V8. Nice upholstery, 
paint & tires. Trunk is upholstered. Chrome wheels. 
$15,000. Call Larry @ (208) 819-5177 for more 

1947 Mercury Coupe. V8 with overdrive. Nice 
upholstery, good paint, and runs good. Seafoam 
Green color with grey interior. $21,000. Call Carol @ 
(509) 723-6949 or (509) 928-3297

3-speed with overdrive and real wire wheels. Upholstery redone, excellent sand 
green metallic paint. Bumpers and grill rechromed and an extra set of stock wheels. 
Runs good, no rust, doesn’t burn oil and good tires. Mileage is 83,920. $14,500 OBO. 
Please call Art Howell at (509) 924-7494 for more information.  

1952 Ford 2 Door 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If life is a journey... 

I want to get there 

in a Ford!

Contac t  Us

   2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

B.J. Glander 
208-946-6085 

Caren Easterly 
208-819-5176

Chuck McVey 
509-993-5636 

JoAnn Davis 
208-755-3436

Tom Dailey 
509-684-4333 

Don Leidel 
208-773-6735 

Bob Long 
509-710-6498  

Dale Furnish 
509-991-5299 

 
Norma Skidmore  

509-928-2211
Gail Whitman 
208-765-8459

Annette Long 
509-951-2716

Chris Hughes 
509-844-3829

2018 OFFICERS

President B.J. Glander 208-946-6085

Vice President Chuck McVey 509-993-5636

Secretary Caren Easterly 208-819-5176

Treasurer JoAnn Davis 208-755-3436

2018 COMMITTEE HEADS

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524 

Bereavement Judy Little 509-924-4524 

Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203

Christmas Party BJ Glander  208-946-6085

Club Sales (open) Gail Whitman 
BobbieWelch

208-765-8459 
208-660-0357

Golden Membership Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis 

509-922-2357 
208-755-3436

INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614

Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437

Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357

Nominating  Judy Little 509-448-0154

Property Accountability Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357

Roster &  
Membership Data

Gary Davis 
Becky Swenson

509-220-9817 
509-953-6357

Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735

Swap Meet Coordinator Bob Long 509-710-6498

Tour Committee Chuck McVey 509-993-5636

Sunshine  
Report 

Flowers were sent to:  
✦ Tom Dailey 
✦ Walda Cameron

If you know of someone who 
needs a card or flowers, please 

let Brigitte Leidel know. 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

Next Meeting....

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

Sunday, July 1st  
Meeting @ 5:00 p.m.

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 
for the people among whom he is placed; 
for the gifts are not his, he himself is 
a gift to the community.” ~Henry Ford

Post Fa l ls Senior Center  
1215 E Third Avenue , Pos t Fa l ls, ID

“One flag, one land, one heart, one hand, one nation forevermore!” 
 – Oliver Wendell Holmes


